
 
 

Message to applicants 

Dear Colleague 

As part of the system wide effort to tackle the current COVID-19 outbreak, you will be aware 

that all face-to-face medical recruitment events have currently been postponed. This is in 

line with the guidance issued by our partners at Public Health England to limit social contact 

to contain the spread of the virus. 

We realise that this will create concern amongst trainees at a time of great uncertainty for all, 

and we took the decision to postpone these events only after considering all the options. We 

believe that this is necessary given the current public health situation.  

We know that all doctors are supporting the enormous efforts currently taking place to 

combat COVID-19 and very much appreciate this. 

We are keen that medical recruitment is disrupted no more than absolutely necessary and, as 

such, are urgently working will all Royal Colleges and specialty recruitment teams to develop 

plans to deliver the outstanding recruitment. We expect to have this completed by early April, 

but obviously all plans will be subject to change, depending on the developing situation. 

We will update you again next week with further detail on our plans. We are in an 

unprecedented situation and appreciate your patience whilst we work through the many 

implications for doctors in training. This is a significant undertaking, but our overriding priority 

is the health and wellbeing of all health and social care staff while supporting the response to 

the pandemic. 

Should you have any queries, please visit our regularly updated online information at: 

https://www.hee.nhs.uk/coronavirus-information-trainees 

https://www.scotlanddeanery.nhs.scot/covid-19/ 

https://www.nimdta.gov.uk/covid-19-information/  

 https://heiw.nhs.wales/covid-19/  

Yours sincerely 

    

Professor Sheona MacLeod     Dr Tom Lawson  

Deputy Medical Director, Medical Reform  Postgraduate Medical Dean  

Health Education England     Health Education & Improvement Wales

       

     
Professor Keith Gardiner     Professor Rowan Parks 

Chief Executive / Postgraduate Dean   Acting Medical Director                          

Northern Ireland Medical     NHS Education for Scotland 

& Dental Training Agency   
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